Kenai Peninsula Borough School District

Career and Technical Advisory Committee

Minutes for 10-30-07 Meeting

Members in attendance: Bob Hammer, Cindy Heaverly, Kim Rogers for Michael Bernard, Chris Gabriel, Ruben Foster, Mari English, Jeanna Carver Sean Dusek, Walt Ward.  Guests were Randy Ashford, Jeanna Wilson, and Ken DiMarzio
The meeting was held in the in the conference room at Nikiski Middle/High School.
A tour of the shop facilities and computer lab/business education class room took place. The following information was obtained:

· Both the computer teacher and the trades and industry teacher are full time in their endorsed teaching areas. 

· There currently is not a family and consumer sciences program. 
· There is a woods program every semester but small engines and welding alternate semesters. 

· Teachers teach both junior high and high school level classes.

· The computer teacher teaches several levels at the same time and mentors many of the on line classes.

Career Fair

There will be a career and cultural fair sponsored by the Kenaitze Indian Tribe and Salamatof Tribal Council Saturday November 3 at Kenai Central High School from 10:00am to 4:00pm.

Career Guides

The Kenaitze Indian Tribe has help sponsor Title VII career guides in the central peninsula high schools. Their services are available for all students who qualify for Alaskan Native or American Indian status.

WIN WorkKeys
Marie reported going to a training workshop on WorkKeys  sponsored by WIN (Worldwide Interactive Network) trainers. Alaska’s Work Ready/College Ready Initiative is providing software instruction and benchmark assessment for all high schools in the state. Applied math, reading for information and locating information are the three areas that are being assessed. For more information you can check it out on the website: http://www.eed.state.ak.us/tls/cte/workready.html 

Workforce Development Center

· Partnership project with the Kenai Peninsula Builders Association-a gazebo that was raffled off and the proceeds went for local student scholarships. They hope to do another project again this year.
· Summer construction academy- a two week 8 hour a day construction training for students. A fair building was build for the Forest Service.

· Teachers getting National Center for Construction Education Research training-other teachers from around the district also.

· Four staff members-Mike Boyle-Building trades, Steve Schoessler- Welding and Power Mechanics, Peter Brazil-Design Drafting and Power Mechanics, Etta Mae Near-Carl Perkins tutor

Construction Academies

The Kenai Peninsula Builders Association is working in partnership with the school district to obtain a grant that would allow after school and evening training for youth and young adults. These training opportunities will be in the area of construction and building trades. The format is modeled after the pilot program last year at the King Career Center in Anchorage. The training will be free and help individuals become job ready.
Distance Delivery Classes

There are currently several CTE classes that are being taught either live or web based. This has allowed our small school students to take some courses they never would have been able to previously take. Those classes are: Accounting, Design Drafting, Child Development, and Hospitality/Tourism. 

Professional Development Conference

November 14-17 there will be a PDC in Anchorage. There will be several teachers from KPBSD attending to gain knowledge and increase their technical skills.
Tech Prep Classes

Tech Prep classes are CTE courses that are taught at the high school and the students also receive college credit. Each year the course content needs to be reviewed to see if college credit can be allowed. This year Child Development was added to the already 11 classes that have been approved.

Carl Perkins IV Grant

The Carl Perkins grant is one of the grants that helps fund CTE in our district. The new grant has come out with some new regulations. A Program of Study and Third Party assessment will be added to some of the grant criteria.

CTSO

Career and Technical Student Organizations will have their local conference during the week of February 11 and the state conference March 27-29. Many of you have helped as judges or speakers in the past and we thank you for your support. 

Mini Grants

There were 7 mini grants submitted this year. Jeanna and Chris volunteered to be on the selection committee and rank the grant applications.
Discussion Points

· CTE class operation budgets have not kept up with inflation and need to be increased

· Perhaps each high school could have an industry sponsor that takes care of the CTE needs and helps fund the programs.
· The Kenai Peninsula poverty level is increasing and attracting more people of lower income.

· Each year there are more and more students who can’t pay their lab fees. There is still a need to buy the same amount of supplies but the money isn’t available to support them. No one is making up the difference.
· Certain governmental restrictions prohibit some of the fund raising projects that use to take place to help fund programs.

· There is a need for our building trades students to be exposed to the building techniques at the Cold Weather Research Center in Fairbanks. Perhaps there a virtual tour or field trip that could be developed.
· There is a need for career guides that can service all students.

· Two additional grants that are helping fund CTE are the Youth First grant through the Dept of Labor and the Associated General Contractors grant from the Dept of Commerce. These will help provide after school training for students and young adults.

Next meeting
December 11 at Homer High School- Transportation will be provided

Thank you all for your hard work and support of Career and Technical Education.

